
The following is January Report 

• We had a successful Confirmation Retreat. Thank Dr. Heinly, Joyce Royce, and Pastor Jack for 

making this possible.  

• We also had a successful baptism and bible milestone. We will continue to do these milestones 

as we move forward. We will be celebrating different milestones throughout the year.  

• I attended ELCA Youth and Family Network event, and I was able to gather significant 

information about other churches what are they doing and opportunities we can utilize 

• We started two different programs targeting parents and kids under four years old. 

 

 


